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I was born in Philadelphia but attended high school in Coral Gables, Florida. During the 

summer of 1955 I discovered the Missionary Sisters of the Most Sacred Heart in a 

magazine. The title was enough for me. I wanted to be a missionary and loved the Sacred 

Heart of Jesus.  

My 66 years in ministry have included teaching in the Allentown Diocese and missionary 

work in Southwest Africa, Namibia, and Mexico City. I served in Provincial Leadership, 

worked at the Catholic Center of the University of Georgia, and am presently in 

my 12th year as a Pastoral Minister at St. Mary’s Parish in Kutztown, PA. 

These varied years in ministry have brought many blessings. Many, many people have added joy and variety to my 

life as a Missionary Sister. Today, I am happy to be able to assist, via internet, a woman from Afghanistan and 

another from Rwanda in their mastery of English. 


